RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN 117-125 EAST 85TH STREET NEW YORK, N. Y. 10028 May 14, 1971 Rabbi Norman Lamm 131 West 86th Street New York, NY10024 My dear Rabbi Lamm: We are all busy people. But busy people always find time when they so desire it. I beg you to find time for a meeting that I am calling, and which will take place on Monday, May 24th, at 8:30P.M., at the home of Mr. Charles Bendheim, 101 Central Park West. The matter that I would like to bring before you is a very urgent one. It has to do with the one Mikvah that we have in our entire area - from the Lower East Side up to Washington Heights. It is regrettable that this fundamental institution of Jewish life is struggling for existence in our community. I am sure that all of us are anxious to save it and to secure it for the future. That is the reason for the meeting - to consult with you and to decide with you what should be done. Please indicate on the enclosed card that you are planning to attend and I thank you in advance for your affirmative answer. Very cordially yours, sept al. Joseph H. Lookstein JHL/ak